
 

 

Newsletter 18 
Kia Ora Whanau 
 
With EOTC week coming up in week 7 (25th – 29th of November), we need the 
support of our community to ensure every child receives a range of exciting and 
inspiring Education Outside The Classroom experiences.  Thank you to all those 
parents who have already committed to coming on camp during the week. 
 
We have a range of activities happening at school, we need parents to support the 
programme for it to go ahead.  It will have many obvious links to our learning 
around Natures Curiosity, and exploring the learning opportunities outside the 
classroom and outside the school fence.  This helps us achieve our vision of growing 
great humans who know learning happens where ever we are.  Your teachers will be 
letting you know what is happening in EOTC week and opportunities for you to 
help.  In the event that any event can’t get the required number of adults to ensure 
the safety of every child, events will need to be modified or cancelled. 
 

Farewell. Mrs Williams  
Our wonderful Deputy Principal, Emma Williams has made the decision to return to 
her whanau in Australia.  The Williams family have been a big part of Parnell School 
for the last four years, with Emma serving as an exceptional Deputy Principal in the 
junior school and student support for the last two years.  I know our community will 
join me in thanking Emma for her commitment to the school and all she’s done 
support our staff and students.  We wish Emma, Mason, Charlotte and Amelia well 
as they return to their homeland to battle snakes.  We have recently appointed an 
exceptional candidate to take over the role of Deputy Principal for 2020, and we 
look forward to continuing to grow from the exceptional work Emma has done.    
 

Keeping safe at school 
Thank you to those families who have ensured that children have their hat every 
day.  It is important as we build habits around being sun safe and that children at all 
levels of the school have their hat on whenever they are outside.  Remember, if you 
don’t have the official PDS hat from the uniform shop, then it must be  

- Navy blue 
- Have a brim all the way around (no caps) 
- Not have any logos or pictures on it. 

Thank you for your support in keeping students safe in the sun. 
  



 

Remember, students are welcome on site between 8:30 am and 3:15pm.  Any students 
on site before 8:30, or after 3:15 and not supervised by an adult with be sent to C4 to 
ensure care, and charges will apply. 

 

Important dates: Term 4 
1/11 Assembly Room 30 
4/11 Week 4 
6/11 Whole School Athletics at Glover Park 
7/11 Mufti and Sausage Sizzle 
8/11 Assembly Room 25 
11/11 Week 5 
13/11 Athletics Save Day 
15/11 Assembly Room 27 
18/11 Week 6 
21/11 Year 0-3 Goal setting 3-6pm 
22/11 Assembly Room 26 
25/11 Week 7 - EOTC week  
29/11 Assembly New Entrants  

2/12 Week 8 
4/12 Bake Sale, New entrant transition morning 
5/12 Auckland City Mission Mufti day, New entrant transition morning  
6/12 Assembly: Room 24 
9/12 Week 9, Year 4-8 reports available 
10/12 School trip to the Parnell Baths  
11/12 Celebration of Learning: Prizegiving.  3PM at the Cathedral  
13/12 Aotea Assembly, School ends 1pm 
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Let’s get SPOOKY! Halloween Sausage Sizzle 
from 5pm, this Thursday! 
For all the hungry goblins, witches and 
critters on St Stephen’s Ave this 
Halloween, we’ll be serving up sausages 
from 5-7pm. 
  $2 a sausage, come see us on the 
St Stephen’s Ave side of the school. 
Spread the word to all your spooky, 
mystical, magical friends! 
 
Save the Date! 2020 Twilight Fete - 28 
March 2020 
Yes, it’s the most exciting event of the 
social calendar, our not to be 
missed Twilight Fete! Mark your diaries 
now: 3-7pm, 28 March 2020. 
  Watch out for more info and we’ll 
be on the hunt for helpers too. If you’re 
keen to be part of the Twilight Fete 
team email parnellschoolpta@gmail.com 
 

Eco Wrap Fundraiser now on! 
 Reminder that our Eco-Wrap fundraiser 
is on until Friday 15 November. You 
should’ve received order forms from 
your class rep over email, or you can 
pick one up at the office. Fill it in, drop 
off to the office and you can pay online 
or at the office. More information on 
this brilliant product is below. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 


